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UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
 

OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT 
 

Office of the Chief Privacy Officer 
 

400 MARYLAND AVE., S.W., WASHINGTON, DC 20202-4500 
www.ed.gov 

 
Our mission is to ensure equal access to education and to promote educational excellence throughout the Nation. 

 

 
March 28, 2017 

 
 
Susan Sommer 
Lambda Legal 
120 Wall Street 
19th Floor 
New York, NY  10005 
 
RE: FOIA Request No. 17-01322-F  
 
 
Dear: Susan Sommer 
 
This is in response to your letter dated March 13, 2017, requesting information pursuant 
to the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA), 5 U.S.C. § 552. Your request was received in 
this office on March 28, 2017, and forwarded to the primary responsible office(s) for 
action.  
 
You requested: a copy of any and all records, correspondence, and memos, in any and all 
formats, that mention, discuss, reference, or relate to: 1. the withdrawal of the letter from 
James A. Ferg-Cadema, Deputy Assistant Secretary for Policy, Office for Civil Rights, 
Department of Education, to Emily Prince dated Jan. 7, 2015; 2. the withdrawal of the 
Dear Colleague Letter: Transgender Students jointly issued by the Department of 
Education and Department of Justice on May 13, 2016; or 3. the Dear Colleague Letter 
relating to transgender students jointly issued by the Department of Education and 
Department of Justice on February 22, 2017. 
 
Please refer to the FOIA tracking number to check the status of your FOIA request at the 
link provided below: 
 
http://www2.ed.gov/policy/gen/leg/foia/foiatoc.html 

 
Any future correspondence or questions regarding your request, please contact the FOIA 
Public Liaison at 202-401-8365 or EDFOIAManager@ed.gov 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
ED FOIA Manager 
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